CAP Minutes

November 9, 2005

Present: C. Alves, R. Anderson, J. Boatwright, S. Carroll, D. Knox, J. McCarty, A. Norvell, N. Ogletree, M. Roberts, V. Trollinger, L. Whitesell

I. Oct 26 minutes approved

II. Update on double counting toward minor

A. Lee Whitesell raised the issue with the Academic Affairs committee of SGA and reported back to CAP. In a straw poll, students were equally split between no exceptions from the current policy of allowing one course to be double counted between a major and a minor, and accepting for double counting all courses that apply toward a minor. Lee reported that students did not support exceptions for interdisciplinary majors. Lee will prepare a report and noted the sentiments of one student, “It is unfair to grant a minor to some and not to others when they have completed the same body of work.”

B. CAP will raise the issue at the upcoming Faculty Senate meeting to garner further testimony and then make a final determination at an upcoming meeting. 

III. Report on Student Evaluation of Teaching

A. Following a full discussion, CAP agreed with and endorsed Principles 1-3 of the report, with the suggestion that Principle 2 should read, “The developed course evaluation instrument should provide both evaluative and formative (instead of diagnostic) information.”

B. There was further discussion about Principle 4. CAP recommended the following re-wording for Principle 4: “The evaluation instrument should support faculty whose teaching methods are consistent with the Guiding Principles for Student Work,” instead of “The revised evaluation instrument should support and advance curriculum transformation, both through the selection of items and through the ways in which the results are used,” which was deemed unclear and open to varied interpretation.  
C. The following questions were raised and/or suggestions offered:

1. The title of the instrument should reflect that it is both an instruction and course evaluation form, and not simply “Teacher Evaluation.”

2. Under reason for taking the course, Minor Requirement and Minor Elective should also be included.

3. Questions were raised about the relevance of gender identification. In some disciplines, this information might unwittingly identify the respondent. 

4. Suggestion for rewording Number 11: The instructor communicated enthusiasm for the subject matter. 

5. Questions raised about Number 17 which seems to assume that collaborative assignments are a feature of most courses. 
6. Suggestion for rewording: Please note the hours per week you spend preparing for this course. 

7. Question raised whether the range of hours per week is too narrow, suggesting that more than 9 hours is an extreme. 

8. Recommendation that the range of categories between strongly agree and disagree be consistent with the current document to avoid confusion; i.e. on a scale from 1-5, that 1 and 5 mean the same thing as we change documents. 


9. Recommendation that N be placed further from 5 to avoid confusion.

10.Suggestion that the draft document be administered to a sample group of students with volunteer instructors in the Fall semester, or that both the current document and the proposed document be administered together to sample group for correlation analysis, or that a graduate assistant speak to selected classes to solicit student feedback about the applicability of questions.  

11. Question raised about the need to check first with IRB if we opt to administer the proposed form to selected classes in the Fall.

D. Follow-up

1. The report on Student Evaluation of Teaching and the proposed document will be discussed at the next Faculty Senate meeting on Nov. 16. 


2. CAP will meet with the ad hoc committee on Nov. 30 at 1:00.

